
May-June 2020

Limited travels 
I hope this prayer letter finds you well  with everything that is 
going  on.  In  my  daily  reading,  I’m  going  through  the  major 
prophets and am “not a little comforted” by what is yet to come. 
What we’re all going through now is temporary and we must keep 
our eyes on the promised future and our participation in it, that 
is what encourages all of us to keep on doing our work. “…having 
seen them afar off, and were persuaded of them, and embraced 
them, and confessed that they were strangers and pilgrims on the 
earth.” (Heb 11:13b) As those before us had this mindset, let us be 
thus  minded  as  well.  During  these  times,  we  can  tell  which 
Christians are more earthly-minded than heavenly-minded, and 
vice-versa.  This  is  a  good  time  to  see  where  we  are  in  our 
relationship with God. 

Preaching to the three new “C’s”: Cameras, Cars, and 
Computers!
Our  travel  schedule  was  limited  and  we  had  more  meetings 
canceled  but  we  did  manage  to  visit  several  churches  in 
Pennsylvania  and  New  Jersey.,  with  some  caveats.  All  of  the 
churches  had limited gatherings,  mostly  just  the Pastor  of  the 
church  and  the  camera/computer  staff.  On  more  than  one 
occasion,  I  preached  directly  into  the  camera.  It  was  strange 
preaching to an empty congregation that is also not empty at the 
same time. I’m sure many of you are aware of how this feels by 
now.

One of the churches I visited had a drive in service. It was my 
first time preaching to “cars.” I told them that since I cannot hear 
them honk  when  they’re  trying  to  say  “Amen,”  to  flash  their 
headlights instead, and some of them did! I probably should have 
added that if  their hearts were touched and became emotional  
with tears during the message, turn on the windshield wipers! 
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For another church, I preached from the living room at my home 
and preached to my computer. During the whole time, I did not 
see  anyone  else,  only  myself  on  the  screen.  I  felt  like  I  was 
simultaneously preaching to myself. All in all, those services came 
out positive and I could clearly see many Christians desiring to 
come back to church and worship God together in person. Pray 
that this will happen sooner than later.

New Facebook Page!
Some of you might know already by now, but I took this opportunity while at home to set up a new page 
on FaceBook that showcases our ministry and what we have been doing.  I also put in videos of the 
sermons that I made on deputation recently if you would like to watch them. To see our page and follow 
us on FaceBook, just search for “Matt Dundon, Deaf Church Planter” ! 

New Support Increase and Prayer Requests
Over the last two months, our support level went up from 50% to 51%. While this may have not been as 
fast as it was recently because of all of the canceled meetings, we’re still one step closer to the field!

• For our support to increase.

• For new meetings in 2021 and to fill up some empty spaces for the rest of this year.

• For safety in our travels, especially with many places starting to reopen.                  -Thank you!!!
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